Lake Committee Meeting Minutes Date January 2nd, 2020, Start 7:30PM End 8:45PM

Attending: Joanne Machalaba, Henry Passarotti, Mike Freedman, Jason Ripke, John O’Connor, Joe Melco, Ed Clark, Christine Matrisciano, Dan Carroll, Scott Rothbart, Michael Ilardi, Pat Degnan, Mike Stocknoff, Alan Zenkert, Tom Aleida, Charlie Bogusat, Michael Lynch

Old Business
Meeting minutes from December meeting approved

New Business
-Motion to retain Princeton Hydro for lake management consulting in 2020(for a sum not to exceed $15,025 including sales tax funding per line 522.18) was made by Mike F. 2nd by Henry P.  Passed unanimously.
-Motion to retain Solitude Lake Management for lake management services in 2020 (for a sum not to exceed $42,000 including sales tax funding per line 521.01) was made by Joanne M. 2nd by John O. Passed unanimously. 
-Motion to retain ChemTrade for alum supply in 2020 (for a sum not to exceed $32,000 including sales tax funding per line 521.01) was made Mike F. 2nd by Scott R. Passed unanimously.  
-Motion to retain USDA APHS WS to conduct wildlife services (for a sum not to exceed $6,588 including sales tax) it is understood Lake, Beach and House Ops Committees will split this cost 3 ways equally. Lake Committee cost <$2,200.  Passed unanimously. 

-Any information and/ or pictures of the lake’s waterfowl’s activity (dates and times) should be forwarded to lake committee chair and Site Manager (Charlie)
-Lakefront Dock Subcommittee to follow up on report of;                                   
-- 19 Lake View Court.                                                                                             
-- 99 Lake Shore Drive.                                                                                             
— additional dock inserts for clubhouse and beach 2 docks**
-POA dock layouts are being developed and will be forwarded to the committee for comment. 
-Future replacement of the beach 2 ADA dock was discussed
-POA boat space allocation dates are tentatively set for March 14th (all watercraft except pontoons), 21st (land spaces) & 28th (pontoons and trailer).        
- Ways to improve pontoon docking to minimize ongoing damage to POA docks was discussed.  Tie up requirements to be developed. 
- It was discussed to move the location of the boat registration line away from the Clubhouse front door to the Beach 1 parking lot. It was noted Friday evening events at the Clubhouse could be negatively impacted by the line surrounding the front door entry way.  
-Dock lighting was discussed, and John O. will provide office with ordering information and six fixtures will be ordered to pilot effectiveness.
-Grant monies are available from the state. Charlie B. is working with town and grant officials. Joanne to reach out to Princeton Hydro for insight. Citizens concerned about the health of the township’s watershed are encouraged to email your council person, mayor and/ or attend a council meeting to voice their opinion. Council meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month.       
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Consultants to be invited to Feb. Comm meeting for year-end review and 2020 planning, including fish stocking.
- A request to transfer fish from Parks Lake to WML was discussed. A decision is pending more information to ensure WML ecosystem quality is not compromised in any way.  The tentative date to transfer the fish is Fall, 2020.     

Minutes submitted by Michael Lynch
Approved by Joanne Machalaba OIC
